
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 689 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: McQuinn 

 

3.  Committee: Militia, Police and Public Safety 

 

4. Title: Human trafficking 

 

5. Summary:   
 

  Current law directs the Department of Criminal Justice Services (DCJS) to develop 

training standards and model policies regarding human trafficking and the identification of 

victims of human trafficking.  The proposed legislation would make these training standards 

compulsory for law-enforcement agencies.  It would also require DCJS to establish an 

advisory committee to assist in the development of these standards. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item 8.   

 

8. Fiscal Implications:   

 

  The proposed legislation would not have a fiscal impact on DCJS.  The agency is 

currently required to develop these training standards.  Furthermore, it is currently in the 

process of updating its compulsory law-enforcement training standards and can incorporate 

the requirement of this proposed legislation in that activity. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Criminal Justice 

Services. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


